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Main office:   Tel: 01904 701869 (option 1)  Email: admin@brunswickyork.org.uk 

Shop:   Tel: 01904 701869 (option 2)  Email: shop@brunswickyork.org.uk 

Social Club:  Tel: 01904 701869 (option 3)  Email: socialclub@brunswickyork.org.uk  

 

Information and whatôs on. 
 

Brunswick, including the Social Club 

will be closed to workers and volunteers 

on: 

Good Friday 14th April 

And Easter Monday 17th April 

 

 

 

Seasonal opening times for the Brunswick Shop and Café 
 

The Brunswick Shop will be open 7 days a week, including Bank Holidays, from 

Saturday 15th April until the end of the year.  The Brunswick Shop is open over the 

Easter weekend including on Sunday.  

The new opening times are: 

Monday to Friday: 09:30am - 5pm  

Saturday and Sunday: 10am - 5pm  

 

Choosing to buy some of your shopping at The Brunswick Shop is a really simple 

way of supporting Brunswick.  Whether itôs buying plants for your garden, organic 

fruit and vegetables, greeting cards and crafts or stocking up on chocolate goodies 

for Easter, there is plenty to choose from!  

 

Our weekend café re-opens this Easter weekend for the season until 

the end of October.  It is open every Saturday and Sunday until 4pm 

and is also open on Bank Holidays (including Good Friday and Easter 

Monday).  Our café gets great feedback from customers but it does 

need a few more customers so if youôre thinking of a light lunch out, 

coffee and cake with friends, or a cycle trip that ends with an ice-

cream, please consider popping in! 



Spring is in the air written and drawn by 

Mamie.  

 

Brunswick has been busy planting plants, 

preparing the garden for all the new plants 

and much more. 

Brunswick is also busy planning events for 

this spring; here is a list of things happening 

this spring: 

 

Spring Fest    

After last yearôs success we are organising Spring Fest again this year. 

Spring Fest is on Sunday 14th May 11am to 4pm.   

You can buy Brunswick bedding plants, witness an Ice bucket 

Challenge, follow dance workshops by Chilli BON BON, take part in 

other activities, win prizes in a raffle and enjoy lovely cakes. 

 

 

 

St Crux  

On Wednesday 17th May Brunswick will sell plants, bric-a-brac, 

books, CDôs and cakes at St Crux from 10am until 4pm as well as 

running the café all day. 

 

If you would like to donate bric-a-brac, cdôs or cakes or help out at Spring Fest or St 

Crux please contact the Brunswick office.           

 

Dear All 

 

Iôm doing an Inspiration Ball with Georgina from 

Poppleton to raise money for Brunswick Organic 

Nurseries. 

I do the planning at home with Ruth in Poppleton. I enjoy 

doing the planning. I hope it all goes well. 

The Dinner Dance is on Saturday 29th April at 7pm at 

York Race Course. Tickets are £37.50 per person. 

If you would like to know more now please contact York 

Inspirational Kids on 01904 780880 or email 

info@keyworking.co.uk.  

 

Thank you, Jack   

mailto:info@keyworking.co.uk


The Ice Bucket Challenge, Round 2  

Last year we raised over £700.00 from an Ice Bucket 

Challenge. This year we are repeating the Challenge at 

the Brunswick Spring Fest on Sunday 14th May and 

hoping to raise an amazing £1000.00. We really need 

your help and support with sponsorship. 

Will you help me raise £100.00? Then I will do the Ice 
Bucket Challenge.   
If I raise £200.00 Jen will do the Ice Bucket Challenge. 
If I raise £400.00 Alex will do the Ice Bucket Challenge. 
If I raise £600.00 Maja will do the Ice Bucket Challenge. 
If I raise £700.00 Sam will do the Ice Bucket Challenge. 
If I raise £800.00 Beth will do the Ice Bucket Challenge. 
If we reach our target of £1000.00 we can all watch 

Adam the Boss gets drenched in the Ice Bucket Challenge.  Adam has got his 
fingers and toes crossed that we make it to £1000.00! (Or does he)! 
 
If you want to sponsor me, you can ask me or Pleuni or someone at Brunswick for a 
sponsor form. So far we have raised £205.00. You can help us to reach our £1,000 
target, by asking your friends and family to sponsor us. 
 
Thank you, Tim Milner 

York Soup fundraiser by Elizabeth 

 

I went to the York Soup Fundraiser 

to give a presentation about Chilli 

BON BON on Thursday 9th of March 

at the De Grey Rooms.  It was very 

good and amazing. I did a very good 

speech and dance on the stage. 

When Maja was talking I used hand 

signs to explain what she was 

saying. I was very pleased with 

myself.  On the evening, 4 different 

charity gave speeches. People voted for the best speech.  

 

The winner was Chilli BON BON! 

Chilli BON BON is fundraising to take part in Expressions in Leeds with the Northern 

Ballet in July. We raised over £500.00 at York Soup.  

There was a picture of me in the York Press. 

Brunswick news 



 

 

 

Moving a Mulberry Tree by Alex 

 

We were asked to move a Mulberry Tree in February. We started off with digging. 

We worked in sections. Then we kept moving the tree around in the hole. We 

couldnôt lift it up. At first it wouldnôt budge. 

We had a large bag with us. The tree was still in the hole. After an hour we got the 

tree in the bag. Now the tree was in the hole in the bag.  

Daniel, Robin, Justin, Jamie and Geoff moved the tree in the bag to the pick-up. 

This all took 2 hours.  

Getting the Mulberry tree on the pick-up truck was another hard job. Justin, Robin 

and Jamie tried to lift it. Justin was on the pick-up truck trying to lift it that way. That 

didnôt work.  

We made a ramp with some wooden planks and pushed and pulled the tree on the 

back of the pick-up truck. The Mulberry tree was massive. We had to put the tree flat 

on the back of the pick-up track. The tree was sticking out at the back.  

We went to the Catholic Church in Acomb. We slid the tree from the pick-up truck 

and pushed it into the hole. It was 3 oôclock when we finished.  

Geoff talked about the work we had done at the end of day meeting. He said he was 

about to give up but Robin, Jamie, Daniel, Justin and Alex made sure that he gave 

moving the tree another try. He said he had had a great 

day. 

The Catholic Church in Acomb is happy with its new 

Mulberry Tree.  

 

The off-site garden team got great feedback from the 

customer: 

 ñI wanted to thank you for the fantastic job you did in 

removing the mulberry tree. It was a rather bigger job 

than you had expected but I was very impressed with 

the way you all worked together to get the job done. You 

managed your team with such great respect. 



ñPreview party ñOur Dancing Townò 

by Tristram   

 

On Monday 6th February Chilli BON 

BON went to a preview party of the final 

episode of Our Dancing Town. The party 

was organised by the BBC. The party 

was in the Yorkshire Museum. All the 

groups from Barnsley, Huddersfield, 

Skipton and York were invited to see the 

final episode.   

 

Steve Elias, the presenter of Our Dancing Town welcomed everybody and asked 

everybody to stand up and dance. Steve Elias asked me to come to the front and 

dance. Everybody copied my movements. I was moving my hips. That was really 

good. Everybody was excited.  

 

Everybody sat down and watched the final episode. I was a star. They showed me, 

my family and my life. The BBC showed my mum crying on TV telling people I was 

born with Downôs syndrome. It made me feel wonderful. Miles, my brother said, ñIf 

there is a stage, Tristram is on it.ò 

  

Afterwards we could ask Steve Elias questions. Stephanie asked what musicals 

Steve Elias had been in. He said he had been in ñGuys and Dollsò, ñBilly Elliotò and 

ñChitty Chitty Bang Bangò.  

 

At the end we had a party in the hall of the Yorkshire Museum. We talked with Steve 

Elias and other groups. People came up to me and said:  ñYouôre brilliant on the film. 

Well done!ò.  It was a great night.  
 

 

Being interviewed by BBC Radio York by 

Tristram  

We waited when we first got there - myself, my 

mum and Maja. We all sat down together. A 

gentleman made a drink for me and my mum. 

We waited 5 minutes.  

We got into the studio after the man finished talking about the traffic. They told me 

what microphone to use. The microphones had different colours. The green 

microphone was my microphone. My mum and Maja got different coloured 



microphones. My mum had a blue microphone and Maja had a red one. I had the 

main microphone.  

My mum and Maja were crying a bit, l kept talking I told them everything about Our 

Dancing Town. Kay, the presenter is a nice lady. At the end of the interview she put 

lipstick on her lips and she kissed me on the cheeks. Maja took a photo of us at the 

end. Steve Elias said on the radio that Chilli 

BON BON is fearless.  It makes me feel great 

that I was doing amazing stuff.  I was excited 

because the BBC interviewed me. I said:  

ñSteve, thank you for the hard work and I hope I 

see you again sometimeò. My mum is proud of 

me.      

 

 

 

Chilli BON BON Abroad by Elizabeth, Alex, Tristram 

and Adam 
 

Alex: ñI enjoyed the event. I talked about the Russian 

girls. We did a workshop with everybody. I hope to do to 

a presentation night again.ò 

Tristram: The Chilli BON BON presentation night was 

really good actually. When the evening started I got the 

microphone and I said welcome to the Chilli BON BON 

presentation night about our trip to Munster, Germany. 
 

I talked nice and clear. I did lots of talking about the 

different dance groups and their performances.  

Everybody was laughing at my jokes. Lee and myself were the comics and made 

people laugh. My mum was excited about the evening. 

We had a tombola. We sold picture frames, raffle tickets for Spring Fest and we had 

a cafe.  

At the end of the evening I had the microphone and I said: ñWhere is Pleuni?ò  She 

came over to me.  I told everybody about the 

hard work it had taken to make it happen for us to 

go to Munster. I thanked all the volunteers and I 

thanked people for coming.   

At the end a lady came to me and she asked: ñIs 

it okay if you put your autograph on my piece of 

paperò. I said: ñOkayò and I signed my name. The 

lady said: ñYouôre the star of the showò. 



Elizabeth: We had a presentation night 

with Chilli BON BON on Friday 17th March 

at St Columbus Church.  We talked about 

Chilli BON BONôs trip to Munster in 

November 2016.  

It went well including my speech to 

everybody in the room. We sold 50 tickets. 

We raised £250 on the evening. 

Tilda and I did a workshop using bits of the 

workshops we did in Germany. Everybody joined in and it went well.  

 

Ed took lots of photos. We had a lovely time on the evening. People were laughing 

about our stories of Germany. Pleuni said that my presentation went really well and 

that I did a really good job. I loved it. 

 

 

Chilli did a presentation about their trip to Germany.  For 

those of you who missed it I thought I would mention that is 

was a truly wonderful event in true Brunswick spirit. The main 

presenters were Tristram and Elizabeth assisted by Lee G 

and Alex A. They were quirky, funny, informative and clear. 

I do not think I have ever been to a two hour evening event so 

owned and led by people with learning difficulties. It is 

delightful to see how Tristram and Elizabeth are growing into 

their roles as presenters and leaders. Pleuni had clearly done 

a really effective job of working on the slides with the presenters and then on the 

night did a great job sitting back and letting things unfold but being there to nudge 

things along at the rare moments that it was needed. What a joy.    

By Adam 

 

Creative workshop by Elizabeth 

 

I did the second session of the creative workshop in February. 

It was very good and very interesting.  I was blowing paint with 

a straw onto a piece of paper.  The theme was wind this month.  

The next creative workshop is on Friday 21st April. If you would 

like to go the creative workshop please contact Brunswick 

Social Club socialclub@brunswickyork.org.uk 01604701869 

(option 3). 

mailto:socialclub@brunswickyork.org.uk


Other items 
 

Working at Brunswick by Steve 

 

On Friday afternoon I do cleaning. I enjoy it. My favourite 

job is mopping the floor. I also enjoy making up salad 

bags for the shop. 

Brunswick has changed since I started working; some 

staff have left, like John. 

Brunswick is a nice place. I like it here; the staff is nice 

and friendly.  

The drawing is of working in the rain with Mike.   

 

 

Weaving by David    

 

I make rugs at Brunswick in crafts.  I like making 

rugs.   

 

How do I make rugs?  

Alan with help from other workers puts a white 

cotton warp on the loom ready for weaving. Alan 

gives me different coloured wools. He puts the wool on the shuttle and then I do 

some work.  I put the shuttle in between the white cotton warp. I take the shuttle out 

and I change the blocks over. This changes the wires. I put the shuttle back through 

the wires.  I go up and down and up and down.  

 

I like weaving because I am good at it.  I have a photo of me weaving at home. 

My rugs are for sale at the Brunswick shop or you can order a rug made by me. 

 

Markôs history lesson about the railway next to 

Brunswick by Mark 

The railway next to Brunswick was up and running until 

1983.  

One thing I did learn about the railway line is that it was closed in 

1983 due to underground mining operations near Selby.  

It was dangerous for the trains to go over the mining fields. Due to 

this the National Coal Board paid for a new railway.   

 

 



Dear All, 

 

I would like to share some memories I have about my girl-friend Caroline. It was the 

10th anniversary of her death on the 21st of January. I remember cooking 

Shepherdôs pie for her and we shared a bottle of wine and watched a movie. It was 

a romantic night and we listened to love songs. Our favourite song was: 'You raise 

me up' and 'The wingsô by Betty Miller; óThe Roseó and Charlie Pensonôs: 'In your 

eyes'. 

I am happy thinking about the time I had with Caroline. Since she died I felt sad and 

angry every day.  I am having a plaque made for 

Caroline. Then I will have a place I can go when life is too 

much. It might become a place to feel happy with my 

memories too. 

 

This is what the plaque will say: 

 

Dear Caroline, 

I miss you  

And you are in my heart 

Always and forever 

With love from David 

 

Thank you all for talking to me and for listening.  

From David  

 

 

New pound coins by Tim 

 

There will be new one pound coins coming out on the 28th of March 

2017. They will look like 50p coins. They will have 12 edges. 

You can use the old pound coins until 25th October 2017. After the 25th 

October they wonôt be worth anything anymore. 

If you are saving your money and have one pound coins saved up 

please bank or change them before 25th October 2017. 

Ideas of things you can do with old pound coins are:   

¶ You can bank one pound coins 

¶ You can sponsor me with the Ice Bucket Challenge or give to another charity.   

¶ You can change them at the Post Office 

¶ You can spend them, maybe at the Brunswick Shop! 

¶ You can collect them  



A nurse for when you visit the hospital. 

Did you know there a special nurse to help you if you have a 

learning difficulty and you have to go into hospital? She is called Jo 

Blades and you can get hold of her by ringing 07795126473 or 

emailing jo.blades@york.nhs.uk.  

She has taken over the job that Nicola Cowley used to do. 
 

 

Info from other organisations  

Dates for your diary 
Friday 14th April  Bank Holiday 

Brunswick including the Social Club is 

closed but the shop is open.  

Saturday 15th April Shop opening times change. The shop 

is open 7 days a week. 

Monday 17th April Bank Holiday 

Brunswick including the Social Club 

and Chilli BON BON is closed, but the 

shop is open. 

Friday 21st April  Creative Workshop  at St Columbaôs 

7pm until 9pm 

Monday 1st May Bank Holiday 

Brunswick including the Social Club 

and Chilli BON BON is closed, but the 

shop is open. 

Sunday 14th may  Spring Fest at Brunswick 11am until 

4pm  

Wednesday 17th May St Crux 10am until 4pm 

Monday 29th May Bank Holiday 

Brunswick including the Social Club 

and Chilli BON BON is closed, but the 

shop is open. 

Friday 26th May  Creative Workshop  at St Columbaôs 

7pm until 9pm 

Friday 23th June Creative Workshop  at St Columbaôs 

7pm until 9pm 

Tuesday 8th August Brunswickôs Annual Picnic at the 
Palace Gardens. 

mailto:jo.blades@york.nhs.uk

